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Dates for the Diary  

 

 

A  seasonal message  

from the Minister  
 

 

 

Dear friends, 

 

Another season and another St. Gilesõ newsletter. Thanks to all involved in its 

production. 

 

Two special dates for your diary. 

 

On November 4 we mark All Saints Day at St. Gilesõ. 

 

A few years ago I officiated at the funeral of a retired minister who was a mem-

ber of the congregation I was serving. Jack, for that was his name, was a warm, 

caring man who had served his country in the military, trained for ministry and 

then served faithfully for many years in rural parish ministry. He and his wife, 

Jane raised their family who had all ventured out into the world with successful 

careers and raised their own families, all the while keeping close to their par-

ents who had retired. It was during their retirement that I got to know Jack and 

Jane and it was always a delight for me to spend time with Jack over a lunch or 

on Sunday after worship. He was a person of great wisdom. 

 

As I was preparing for the funeral service and talking with his family we reflect-

ed on this life well lived. At one point, attempting to ground the discussion in 

reality, his wife interjected, òNow Calum, letõs  remember that Jack is not a 

saint.ó  

 

I know what she was trying to say ð that for all of his strengths Jack was a hu-

man being with flaws and we were not to pretend otherwise. However, I re-

sponded to her comment by saying, òActually Jack is a saint. In the true biblical 

meaning Jack is a saint.ó 

 

In the New Testament the term ôsaintõ does not refer to a perfect, holy, special 

person, but to one who sought to òrun with perseverance the race that is set 

before us;ó one who seeks to follow Jesus, however flawed they may be, know-

ing that those who went before, cheer them on in that ôgreat cloud of witness-

esõ of which ôsaintõ Jack is now a part. 

 

On November 11 we mark the centenary of the end of WW1 in the presence of 

the Moderator of the General Assembly and welcome Archbishop Leo Cushley 

as the preacher on that historic day. 

 

I hope you can join us for both. 

 

Calum 

St Gilesõ News 

Music at St Gilesõ 

Throughout the next three months there is an extensive, 

varied and exciting programme of music being performed 

within the Cathedral.   For full details please visit 

www.stgilescathedral.org.uk  

Sunday, 4 NovemberðSt Gilesõ  

All Saints 

Friday, 9 NovemberñSt Gilesõñ8.00pm 

Charity ConcertñRefugee SupportñSee Page 16 

Sunday, 11 NovemberñSt Gilesõñ11.30am 

Centenary ServiceñEnd of World War I  

Tuesday, 20 NovemberñSt Gilesõñ7.30pm 

The Friends of the Music of St Gilesõ-óMouthpiece 

of the Godsóñsee Page 9 

Wednesday, 21 NovemberñLower Aisleñ7.30pm 

Faith in Poetry Groupñsee Page 3 

Sunday, 2 DecemberðSt Gilesõñ11.30am 

St Andrewstide Service 

Saturday, 8 DecemberñMethodist Church Halls, 

Nicholson Squareñ10.00am to 1.00pm 

òStep Aside in Adventó - see Page 3 

Sunday, 23 DecemberñSt Gilesõñ6.00pm 

Lessons & Carols for Advent & Christmas  

Monday, 24 DecemberñSt Gilesõñ5.15pm  

Christmas Eve family service 

Monday, 24 DecemberñSt Gilesõñ11.30pm 

Watchnight Service 

Tuesday, 25 DecemberñChristmas Day ñSt Gilesõ 

Services at 8.00am, 10.00am & 11.30am 

Wednesday, 30 JanuaryñLower Aisleñ7.30pm 

Faith in Poetry Groupñsee Page 3 
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Index 

A Royal Visit on 21 November 1918 

Swiftly, following Armistice Day on 11 November 1918, King George 

V accompanied by Queen Mary and the Prince of Wales, visited Ed-

inburgh to join in the celebrations and to attend a Service of 

Thanksgiving in St Gilesõ which lasted from 10.45 to 11.30.   Follow-

ing the service the King processed to the  Usher Hall to receive an 

address from the Lord Provost.  This was followed by lunch at the 

City Chambers and a drive through the streets of Edinburgh ahead 

of his departure by train at 4.15pm from Princes Street Station.  

According to the press reports, the King  requested that his route 

through the city should be 

lined by civilians as the 

armed forces had already 

worked so hard to achieve 

victory. A nice touch!   

The service in St Gilesõ 

was conducted by Rev Dr 

Wallace Richardson  sup-

ported by Mr W C L Stark , 

Session Clerk and Mr J A 

S Millar, Secretary of the 

Managing Board.  

Page 1 Message from the Minister & Welcome 

Page 2 Index, Forward Dates & Advent Appeal 

Page  3 Messages from Helen,  Gospel Project 

Pages  4ñ5 News from the Session  

Page 6 Report from Presbytery Elder  

Page 7  Flowers in St Gilesõ 

Page 8 Ministry in the Borders 

Page 9 The Friends of the Music 

Page 10 Our Archivist 

Page11 RemembranceñWhy the Poppy? 

Page 12 50th Anniversary  of the Ordination of Women 

Pages13 A day in the Life of Heritage & Culture 

Page 14  The Romanesque  St Gilesõ 

Page 15 Remembrance Sunday , St Gilesõ -  A Poem 

Page 16 Refugee Project & Drop-in Meals 

Page 17 A letter  from Ysar Ali 

Page 18 FreshStart 

Page 19 Tap into IT Where You Are Ltd  

Page 20 Contact Details  

Irina  

ADVENT  APPEAL 
 
Recently, St Gilesô received from the Edin-

burgh Food Project two óCertificates of Appre-

ciationô, in acknowledgement of two tonnes of 

food contributed to the foodbanks during 2017. 

This was a small, but significant, part of the 98 

tonnes contributed and distributed during the 

course of the year. 

 

All of this sounds a great amount, until it is placed in the context 

of need and demand.  In 2017, 9563 people in Edinburgh were 

fed, an increase of 18% on the previous year.  This yearôs de-

mands will certainly show a further increase.  For example, in 

June of this year, 744  people were fed, including 229 children, 

requiring eight tonnes of food, more than had been contributed 

during that time. 
 

The Edinburgh Food 

Project is a very large 

operation, run on a volun-

tary basis and depending 

totally on the generosity 

of people contributing 

food in supermarkets, in 

schools, in voluntary or-

ganisations and in places of worship such as our own.  Last 

yearôs Advent Appeal brought a truly wonderful response from 

the congregation.  Not only were 1.25 tonnes  of food contribut-

ed, but financial donations were made, many of them gift-aided. 
 

These donations have enabled food to be bought, not only during 

the festive season, but all through this year, the money being 

used to the best advantage by judicious bulk-buying and the use 

of discounts.  These purchases have been aimed at meeting 

shortages in particular food-items, as notified periodically by the 

Trussell Trust warehouse. Thus, during August, St Gilesô contrib-

uted160kg which, in the words of the Edinburgh Food Project, ñ 

will support 8 families with a nutritionally balanced food pack, 

covering three meals a day for three days and more.ò 
 

The congregation has always been very generous in responding 

to the needy people who have 

been referred to the foodbanks.  

Last yearôs Advent Appeal was 

the most successful so far.  The 

Minister has given permission for 

another such appeal this year.  

We hope members will again re-

spond to meet a need which, sad-

ly, increases all the time. 
 

ADVENT APPEAL,2018 
 

This will begin on the Sunday before Advent, 25th November, 

running during the four successive Sundays.  Non-perishable 

food in tins or cartons can be left at the ramp at the west end of 

the church, Sunday by Sunday.  Nearer the time, there will be 

further information on making donations, whether material or 

financial. 
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Nancy Noman 

                               Messages from Helen  
 

                                                      Step Aside in Advent 

                                 Picture, Poetry and Plainsong 

                             Saturday 8th December 10am - 1pm 

 

The Season of Advent, the period of reflection and waiting for Christmas, is sometimes thought of in terms of a 

journey.  In many ways that journey can become busier and more stressful as the days and the weeks go by and 

the pressures of shopping and planning increase.  

 

The Rev Helen Alexander invites any member or adherent of the congregation of St Gilesõ to step aside from the hustle and bustle for a 

morning of quiet reflection using art, poetry and music.  Please note: you will NOT be asked to draw, compose or sing!  Rather we will 

use othersõ artistic expressions to help us focus and share insights as we look towards the celebration of Christõs Nativity.   

 

We will meet in Meeting Room 2, The City of Edinburgh Methodist Church Halls, 25 Nicholson Street  Edinburgh EH8 9BX. 

 

Please let Helen know as soon as possible if you are interested, even if you are not absolutely sure if you will commit to the morning.  

This will be very helpful in planning for the event. halexander@churchofscotland.org.uk  0131 346 0685.  

 

The Faith in Poetry Group  
 

The Faith in Poetry Group continues to enjoy reflecting on the poems in The Splash of Words: Believing in Poetry by 

Mark Oakley. We meet in St Gilesõ Lower Aisle from 7.30 ð 9pm and would be pleased to welcome new members.  

Please contact Helen Alexander if you would like more details: halexander@churchofscotland.org.uk  0131 346 0685. 

Forthcoming meetings are on Wednesdays 24th October, 21st November 2018, 30th January and 27th February 2019. 

 

                         A Wee Gospel Project  é 
 

Since April, over 1,500 copies of one or other of the Gospels According to Matthew, Mark, Luke, or John 

have been picked up from the table at the NW corner of St Gilesõ.  A notice explains that every day a pas-

sage from one of the Gospels is read and reflected on in our worship. Published by the Scottish Bible Socie-

ty these have been made available, hopefully to be read with some benefit. A donation is suggested. We 

would be happy to hear from anyone interested in supporting this outreach project to our many visitors. 
     

 

                                     Rev Dr Chris Wigglesworthñchriswigglesworth37@gmail.com 

www.stgilescathedral.org.uk 

  An update from Andrew Barr, Marketing and Communications Offices  

 

I am delighted to report that the new St Gilesõ website is now up and running, and can be accessed using 

the same address as before, stgilescathedral.org.uk. The new website is designed to give the church a 

more modern and visual online presence, and to properly showcase our history and the visitor experience. 

 

The overall aim is to bring our online presence up to date, and to promote St Gilesõ as both a functioning place of wor-

ship and an important historical site. New additions to the website include a historical timeline and a Top 10 things to 

do in St Gilesõ. We are also lucky to have Peter Backhouseõs photographs for the new header images, showcasing the 

best views of St Gilesõ inside and out. 

If there are any queries please get in touch using andrew.barr@stgilescathedral.org.uk Andrew Barr 
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